THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

Tacoma, October 18, 1956.

Dear Mr. Cartano:

Mrs. Eisenhower and I join in grateful appreciation to you, and through you to the members of the Citizens group in the State of Washington, for all the hard work you did to assure the success of our two-day visit here.

I always find inspiration in the knowledge that so many fine people all over the country are working for the principles and policies in which we so deeply believe. I hope, too, that in some way our visit has both helped what you are doing and encouraged your further efforts.

Won't you please convey to all those who assisted you in the arrangements that were, I know, necessarily complicated and difficult?

With warm regard,

Since rely, Dunght Resembere

Mr. John D. Cartano, State Chairman, Citizens for Eisenhower, 317 Seneca Street, Seattle, Washington.